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Let it Snow, Let it Snow, Let it Snow!
It’s nice to see Jaguars even in the deep winter months. New members John and Helen Turner 

enjoy year-round driving in this 2013 AWD XJ. Of the car’s performance John raves, “The AWD 
is amazing in winter mode in the snow, so much grip; the big cat turns snow leopard!” Photo 

courtesy of John Turner.
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continued on next page

President’s Update Jim Sambold, JANE President

The Cold Reality of Winter

Mother Nature can’t seem to figure out what she wants to do this year. As I have started 
to write this, we have been pushed down into near zero, if not to sub-zero, temperatures 
for the second time this season, with an extended period of spring-like moderation in 
between. This fickleness leads to confusion for all … how to dress? layers on? layers 
off? Can’t anyone get it straight? Seriously, with all this technology we’re still no closer to 
accurate forecasts. Most of us would certainly welcome a job where we could be wrong 

80+ percent of the time, and still get paid and keep the job. Right now everyone is feeling the cold.

On a warmer note, the Board has been hard at work setting forth and approving our outlined goals for 2014. 
With the help of Dean Saluti and John Brady the 2014 calendar of events has been set, with no fewer than 40 
events for the year. Did I say 40 events? I seem to recall learning at some point in my life that there are only 
52 weeks in the year. Does this schedule leave us any room for holidays? Seriously, we are very fortunate 
to have a club with members who are ready, willing, and able to put together such an exhaustive schedule 
to keep us driving and enjoying our Jags.

Our first event of the year, the January meeting at the Wayside Inn, was well attended and a great success. 
After several phone volleys trying to determine whether to cancel or not, I decided to go forward and have 
the meeting. After all, my pilot training should be able to give me at least as good a call as those who get paid 
for this type of thing. Our speaker for the evening was Dean Cusano, from the Jaguar Club of Southern New 
England. Dean presented a very interesting and compelling perspective on prepping and modifying your car 
for slalom without spending a great deal of money, as well as dispelling some beliefs that horsepower will 
get you a win over setup. Dean has the current national slalom championship car, a 1984 XJS 6-cylinder, 
completely stock Jaguar engine, and was just under 38 seconds for the title.

February is barely a week away and has a couple of our favorite annual events. The month starts off with 
the South of the Border Members’ Fiesta on Saturday, the 1st, at the Larz Anderson Auto Museum, then on 
to the Valentine’s Day Dinner on Sunday, the 16th. The Valentine’s Day Dinner is once again coordinated 
by Tom Moses and is a quick sellout, so make sure that you go online to make your reservations or contact 
Tom directly. The monthly meeting will have a change of venue and will be held at the British Beer Company 
in Walpole, Massachusetts.

Kicking off March, Tom Parish is putting together a group for F1 Boston on Sunday, the 2nd. Dennis Eklof will 
be sending out an email with all the details, so make sure that you sign up, as this will fill up quickly. Bruce 
Whitmore will once again coordinate our Maple Syrup Tour to Parker’s Maple Barn for brunch for the 23rd. 
Just an early reminder that there will be no monthly March meeting, as we will be putting the finishing touches 
to the JCNA AGM for the following week.

The AGM preparation is progressing to the final stages and we are looking for club members to volunteer 
to assist with various aspects of the three-day event. This will be an event you do not want to miss, so why 
not volunteer and be a part of this historic program for our club. Please reach out to Dennis Eklof, the event 
chairperson, and let him know what you are able to do. Remember, this is your club, so come join the fun! 
Many hands make light work.

Our membership is continually growing, and with Ed Avis as our VP Membership we have once again set 
an aggressive goal of 60 new members, with an overall increase in total membership of 10 percent. As of 
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The Coventry Cat is the offi-
cial publication of the Jaguar 
Association of New England 
(JANE), a non-profit organi-
zation of Jaguar enthusiasts 
that is a regional chapter of 

the national Jaguar Clubs of North America 
(JCNA).  JANE is incorporated in the Common-
wealth of Massachusetts.

JANE Officers & Committee 
Chairs

President: Jim Sambold, 603-918-8795,  
xkjagnut@comcast.net

VP Events: Dean Saluti, 617-285-6565, 
djsaluti@aol.com         

VP Membership: Ed Avis, 207-737-8258, 
ed@avisfamily.com

Secretary: Betsy Taylor-Kennedy, 978-779-5213, 
betsy@taylor-kennedy.com

Treasurer: Don Holden, 603-673-8167,  
donholden@rcn.com

Concours: 
Head Judge: Jim Sambold, 603-918-8795,  

xkjagnut@comcast.net
Slalom:  Al Zanengo, 781-337-3744, 

alzanengo@comcast.net 
Webmaster: Dennis Eklof, 978-448-2566,  

dennis.eklof@verizon.net
Traveler Contact: Gary Hagopian, 603-763-3093, 

g.hagopian@yahoo.com
 Board Members

John Brady ● Alec Karys ● Marjorie Cahn 
Dennis Eklof ● John Feng ● Rich Kosinski 		
Lauren MacCarthy ● Tom Moses ● Jennifer Taylor 
Gus Niewenhous ●  Mike Axford ● Al Zanengo 

The Coventry Cat
Editor: Tracey Levasseur, 207-247-3385,			 

sharpei@sacoriver.net
Assistant Editor: Prebble Eklof, 978-448-2566,  

 prebble.eklof@verizon.net
Circulation: Ed Hall, 508-853-8193,  

eahall@charter.net
Send articles, info, and photos to:  

sharpei@sacoriver.net    -or- 
The Coventry Cat, 329 Ross Corner Rd, 
 Shapleigh, ME 04076

Advertising: Carl Hanson, 781-275-2707,  
chansonjag@aol.com

Display Advertising Rates 
An ad in The Coventry Cat currently reaches over 350 
households with excellent demographics. Rates are on an 
annual basis (12 issues):

Business Card (Members)     $60 
                       (Non-members)               $120 
Quarter page                          $175 
Half page                                $325 
Full page                         $600 
Inside back cover               $1200 
Inside front cover               $1000 
Back cover half page		        $500

Visit JANE on the web at
www.j-a-n-e.org

JANE is also on facebook at
www.facebook.com/JagsNEWall

President’s Message continued

Jim

last year JANE was the largest club in JCNA and we would like to 
stay there. We are developing a new business-size card with the 
club logo and contact information so that our members can easily 
carry them in a wallet or purse. These should be ready very soon 
so that each and every one of our members can carry them and 
reach out to those unfamiliar Jags that we see on streets and in 
parking lots across New England.

In closing, I would like to take a moment to reflect on the passing 
of two of our members over the last six weeks. In December we 
lost Frank Williams, a long-time member and very close friend to 
many, after many years of battling severe Rheumatoid Arthritis 
and a few recent other health issues. Frank was extremely active 
in coordinating events and was a co-vice president of the club in 
1993. Then just a few weeks ago we were saddened once again 
with the loss of Jim Roberge after a long battle with pancreatic 
cancer. Not only did Jim have a huge physical presence, he also 
created an immense presence with his support of our Slalom and 
Concours events. Jim was always a quiet, kind, and generous 
member in being a great friend to many over the years, and we 
will miss seeing his V12 modified E-Type known as “The Beast.” 
Both of these fine individuals will be sorely missed.

JANE member Jim Roberge in the driver’s seat of his 
V12 E-Type known as “The Beast” passed away on 

January 10 after a long illness. Bruce Murray and Stew 
and Karen Jones remember Jim with a few words on 

page 15.
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Membership Ed Avis, VP Membership

Thanks to everyone who has already renewed their membership for 2014.  Two hundred thirty-
four members (yes, 234) had renewed as of January 27th, when this article was prepared (up 
from 177 in 2012 and 213 in 2013).  I hope we’ll have a few more renewals before I have to 
send the roster to JCNA on January 31st.  We won’t know for a few weeks if we’re still the 
largest Jaguar club in North America, but I’m confident we’re at or near the top! That will make 
good “bragging rights” at the AGM!  

Sometime in February I’ll be mailing letters to everyone who has not renewed.  We’ll ask WHY 
they haven’t renewed and will use their feedback to address any identified issues and to improve the JANE 
membership experience.

We ended 2013 with a total of 299 members and, as usual, we’ve set membership goals for 2014.  The goal 
is 60 new members (not including former members who rejoin) and a 10 percent increase in total membership 
over 2013 (would be 329 members at the end of 2014).  This is not my personal goal – it’s the JANE goal, and 
we’ll all have to be recruiters to reach it!

We announced previously that one lucky member or family who renewed their membership before the end 
of December would receive a free membership for 2014 at a drawing to be held at the January JANE social 
meeting.  A total of 164 members/families renewed early and were eligible for the drawing, and the winner was 
(drum roll, please) – Patrick (PJ) Deluhery of West Springfield, Massachusetts!  Congratulations!

	 Welcome New Members
   John and Helen	 Turner		 Andover, MA			  2013 XJ AWD

Mark and Beverly	 Lenci *	 Natick, MA			   1972 E-Type SIII OTS
Robert and Julie	 Ain		  Winchester, MA		  1969 E-Type OTS

* Mark and Beverly joined as JCNA Life Members

Now we need to find only another 57 new members during the rest of the year!

Cheers,

Ed Avis
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Upcoming Events

*Dates above are only those confirmed at time of publishing.

Check this page for updates each month and for the most current 
events check the Calendar page at www.J-A-N-E.org.


 2014 JANE EVENTS CALENDAR 

You may register for any JANE event online at www.j-a-n-e.org
and pay in advance by credit card or PayPal 

  
Date Day Time Event

Feb 01 Sat 6PM Larz Anderson “South of the Border – Members Fiesta” – All 
JANE Members invited.  Larz Anderson Auto Museum, 
Brookline, MA 

Feb 16 Sun 3PM JANE Valentine’s Day Dinner, Bullfinchs Restaurant,
730 Boston Post Road, Sudbury, MA 
Coordinator:  Tom Moses (tmoses@spillcenter.com  
or 978-580-7416 x 222)  

Feb 26 Wed 7PM JANE Monthly Meeting, British Beer Company, 
Rt. 1, 85 Providence Highway, Walpole, MA 
Speakers: Brady Brothers –2013 Le Mans  

Mar 02 Sun 12PM JANE Does Formula 1 Boston, F1 Motorsports 
290 Wood Road, Braintree, MA 
Coordinator:  Tom Parish (tparish@carlisle-co.com or 978-828-
4707) 

March 23 Sun 11AM JANE Maple Syrup Tour to Parker’s Maple Barn for Brunch 
Meet at Johnson’s Drive-In, 164 Boston Road, Groton, MA 
Coordinator: Bruce Whitmore (781-307-8560)  

March 26 Wed  No March JANE Monthly Meeting – See you at the AGM! 
April 4-6 Fri-Sun 

Fri 

9AM 

6PM 

JCNA AGM 
Hyatt Regency Cambridge, 44 Memorial Drive, Cambridge, MA 
JANE Members Register for all AGM events at 
http://www.j-a-n-e.org/AGM2014.html 
JCNA AGM Welcome Cocktail Party, MIT Museum, 
265 Massachusetts Ave, Cambridge, MA

 Sat 9AM  

7PM 

JCNA AGM 
Hyatt Regency Cambridge, 44 Memorial Drive, Cambridge, MA 
JCNA National Awards Banquet  
Hyatt Regency Cambridge, 44 Memorial Drive, Cambridge, MA 

Sun 10AM  JCNA AGM Jazz Brunch at Larz Anderson Auto Museum – All 
JANE Members Invited – Display your car on the Lawn! 

April 23 Wed 7PM JANE Monthly Meeting, Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA 
Program:  TBA 

May 3-4 Sat-Sun Mid-Maine Sports Club Motoring Weekend 
Owls Head Museum, 117 Museum St., Owls Head, ME 
Coordinator: Ed Avis (ed@avisfamily.com or 207-737-8258) 

May 4 Sun 10AM  JANE Concours Judges’ Training Session 
Jaguar of Exeter, 158 Epping Road, Exeter, NH 
Coordinator:  Jim Sambold (xkjagnut@comcast.net or 603-929-
0419)   

May  
15 to 18 

Thurs-
Sun  

Bar Harbor and Acadia National Park Tour, Bar Harbor, ME  
Coordinator: Ed Avis (ed@avisvamily.com or 207-737-8258) 

May 21 Wed 5:30PM JANE Jags on the Lawn and Dinner at Larz Anderson  
Larz Anderson Auto Museum, Brookline, MA 
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Upcoming Events

Jaguar Love is in the Air

Join us Sunday, February 16, 2014, at 3pm for Valentine’s Day Dinner at Bullfinches in Sudbury, MA.

The restaurant is located at 730 Boston Post Rd, Sudbury, MA 01776, just east of the Wayside Inn on Route 
20. Visit their website: www.bullfinchs.com.

Space is limited, please reserve before February 12, 2014. Send an email to Tom Moses at tmoses@spillcen-
ter.com or leave a message at 978 580 7416 x222.

2013 Le Mans Brady Presentation 
February Monthly Meeting 

Wednesday, February 26th at 7pm 
British Beer Company 

85 Providence Highway 
Walpole, MA 02032

Tom and John and yes…..Don… will be once again presenting their latest Le Mans adventure (2013). 
Come and join the fun and see and hear about:   

• Their ongoing relationship with S F Moss 
• Brady Camping Rules 
• Driver’s parade and Mad Friday 
• Come and meet Don, the triplet!   
• And of course………the actual race! 

The presentation will be a narrated slide show.  There will be a Le Mans trivia contest and the winner 
will receive a priceless automobila from the race.  The presentation should last about an hour. 
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JCNA AGM 2014

The 2014 JCNA AGM and Jaguar Party
It’ll Be Here Before You Know It.

April 3-6, 2014

By Dennis Eklof, AGM Committee Chairperson

Plans are moving forward rapidly for the 2014 JCNA Annual General Meeting (AGM) hosted by your club, JANE. To 
make this a really memorable weekend we need your participation and your help. We are planning a terrific weekend 
gathering and are counting on your support to make it a success. And if you haven’t ever been to a JCNA meeting, 
this is your chance to do so in style without a lot of travel hassle and expense.

What Is the AGM?
Officially, the AGM (8 AM to 3 PM Saturday) is the annual business meeting of all of the clubs affiliated with the Jaguar 
Clubs of North America (JCNA). Each affiliated club has the opportunity to send two delegates to the AGM, and it is 
this group of delegates who discuss, debate, and vote on rules changes for the various JCNA-sanctioned events and 
other aspects of the national club’s business. You can see the AGM agenda at www.jcna.com.

The actual AGM is normally preceded on Friday by a meeting of the JCNA Board of Directors (as your Northeast 
Regional Director, I am on the JCNA BOD). While delegates are not active participants in the JCNA BOD meeting, all 
JCNA members are welcome to attend as observers.

So the instigation for the get-together is club business, and for BOD members and delegates some parts of the week-
end will be taken up by club business. But what’s a gathering among fellow Jaguar enthusiasts without some time 
to enjoy each other’s company, swap car stories, renew old friendships, and make new ones? Pretty dull stuff and a 
real missed opportunity! So, over the years the AGM has blossomed into a weekend of activities aimed at not just the 
business aspect of the clubs, but also the social aspects.

There is always a Friday night welcome gathering of some sort, and as part of the seven AGMs Prebble and I have 
attended over the last eight years, we have visited a huge private car collection in Houston, had dinner in the former 
Stutz factory in Indianapolis (now home to a private car collection and other attractions), cruised the Three Rivers 
area of Pittsburgh, visited a Wild West Tombstone reincarnation near Phoenix, toured Cowboy Stadium, and enjoyed 
a number of other enjoyable venues.

Then, on Saturday night is the annual JCNA cocktail reception and awards banquet, with some distinguished guest 
speakers, the bestowing of trophies for national award winners, and other important awards (it was at the AGM in 
Indianapolis that Prebble received the Karen Miller Award for her outstanding work on the Coventry Cat).

AGMs also usually feature some tech sessions of interest to Jaguar lovers on Friday and Saturday after the conclu-
sion of the business meetings.

What’s Going To Be Special About the 2014 AGM?
We have been working for almost two years to make this year’s AGM something really special.

First, we have a great venue. The Hyatt hotel is beautiful and situated right on the Charles River overlooking the Bos-
ton skyline, and all of the rooms in our block have river views. I am sure many of you are familiar with the hotel, and 
if you know Boston, you will also know that the $169 per night group rate is a steal.

Second, we have expanded the Party Weekend concept in several ways and have worked hard to make each event 
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really special.

On Thursday all early arriving attendees are invited to join the JCNA BOD for an informal dinner at Legal Seafoods in 
Cambridge.

On Friday during the BOD meetings, JANE members will be providing concierge services to assist our guests at arrang-
ing to take advantage of the many attractions Boston has to offer.

Friday afternoon will feature two of the tech sessions: Prepping Jaguars for Street Performance, Slalom, and Racing by 
Brian Donovan of Donovan Motorcars; and Design/Build of a 1/3-Scale XK Engine by JANE’s Bruce Murray.

Friday night will be really special – we will have a big welcome party at the MIT Museum. There will be lots of neat Jaguar 
displays to supplement the fine permanent exhibits in the Museum, a roving banquet with a New England theme, and 
entertainment. It should be a wonderful opportunity to have a great time.

On Saturday, we will again be offering concierge services to our guests, and also organizing two bus tours to surround-
ing attractions, one to Lexington/Concord, and the other to the North Shore.

Saturday afternoon will feature two additional tech sessions – The Authenticity of Jaguar Tool Kits by JANE members Tom 
and John Brady and Jim Sambold, and The Jaguar Parts Business by SNG Barratt (there will be a quiz and prizes).

Saturday evening will feature a cocktail party on the top floor of the hotel, with outstanding views of the Charles River 
and the Boston skyline, a silent auction that will feature some really interesting items, and the awards banquet with some 

continued on next page
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surprise speakers in store and a terrific banquet with the menu planned by JANE’s own Nancy Monaghan.

Finally, we will wrap up the weekend on Sunday morning with a Jazz Brunch at the Larz Anderson Auto Museum. I am 
sure many of you have visited the Museum, but it should be a fine party and, weather permitting, we plan a big display 
of Jaguars on the lawn as part of the event.

Why Should I Attend?
I am sure many of you are asking yourselves that question. After all, Friday and Saturday are pretty full with business 
meetings, and you are not a delegate. Why be bored? Let me address that question in a couple of ways:

First, there’s a lot to the AGM besides the business meetings, and what’s wrong with taking a little time out to enjoy 
Boston during the business meetings? Think of it – Thursday dinner at Legal Seafood, have breakfast on Friday and 
then maybe some shopping on Newbury Street, or a Duck Boat ride, or a visit to the Museum of Fine Arts or the Mu-
seum of Science. Follow that up with some interesting tech sessions and a great party at the MIT museum. Saturday, 
another leisurely day taking advantage of the things you did not have time for on Friday, some more tech sessions, 
and a great Saturday cocktail party and banquet. Then on Sunday, sleep late and then head off to the Jazz Brunch. 
Sounds like a pretty good weekend to me, and you certainly cannot beat the price/location of our hotel. And at the 
background of all of this is the opportunity to get together with new friends and old who share your interests in all 
things Jaguar. Wow, this sounds so good I wish I could do it, but between being on the JCNA BOD and Chairing the 
event I suspect I’ll be a tad busy.

Another reason for attending is to support your club. Staging this event is hugely time consuming, and our Commit-
tee has been working for nearly two years to organize it. When the time comes we will need help putting it on. Maybe 
it would be just a small job, say manning the registration desk for a few hours, or maybe you want something more 
substantial, like organizing the Silent Auction or getting goodie bag items from vendors. There are still lots of jobs to 
be done (and some hotel rooms to be filled), so think about combining a really fun weekend with some solid support 
for your fellow JANE members.

Can’t Arrange a Weekend?
Of course, if you cannot arrange a weekend getaway, you can still attend any or all of the evening social functions, so 
don’t miss out completely.

Check Out the Website
We have set up a pretty fancy website about the weekend at www.j-a-n-e.org, so check it out for more details. You can 
even register online and pay with your credit card. But do it soon. We have only a limited block of discount rooms at 
the Hyatt, and both the MIT Museum and the Larz Anderson Auto Museum have capacity limits that we expect to fill.

See You in April!
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Upcoming Events

Bar Harbor and Acadia National Park Tour
May 15-18, 2014

Do you ever wonder if your cars dream? I ask myself that question every time I go over to the garage and look 
at them sleeping under their covers. My guess is that my XK-120 is dreaming of the JANE trip to Bar Harbor 
in May! It may be freezing cold outside right now but, like most car lovers, I’m thinking about warmer weather 
and new adventures … and May is only three months away! If you haven’t already signed up for this trip you 
should do so SOON!  Please register online at the JANE website or complete and return the attached 
registration form to verify your attendance.

We’ve contracted for a block of rooms at the Bar Harbor Inn 
for the nights of 15-17 May at a rate of $169/night (the normal 
rate for that time of year is $201/night). See the note below 
if you’d like to extend your stay.  For those not familiar with 
the area, the Bar Harbor Inn (http://www.barharborinn.com) 
is one of the premier properties in town and is located on the 
oceanfront right in the downtown area within easy walking 
distance of all the shops, restaurants, tour boats, pubs, and 
other attractions. We will be staying in the Oceanfront Lodge 
right at the water’s edge. Each room has two queen beds, full 
bath, and a private balcony overlooking the ocean. The Lodge 
has good off-street parking for our Jaguars.  
    

We currently have 15 rooms blocked at this rate and 11 are already booked as of January 27th. We can likely 
block additional rooms, but the rate may be slightly higher. Anyone definitely planning to attend should reserve 
their room NOW. The sooner we fill the block, the better our chances of negotiating the same discounted rate 
on additional rooms. The cutoff date for the discounted rate is March 15, 2014.

Reserve your room NOW at 800-248-
3351 and mention that you’re part of 
the Jaguar Association of New Eng-
land to receive the discounted rate.  
Be sure to let Ed Avis know if you 

plan to attend and have reserved your 
room.  

You can reach Ed at 207-737-8258/
ed@avisfamily.com.

(Other less expensive lodging options are 
available off the waterfront or just out of 
town, but you would be separated from the 
group.  Contact Ed for more information if 
you’d like to pursue this option.)

Typical room in the Oceanfront Lodge.

The Bar Harbor Inn
continued on next page
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Traditional rally plates will be prepared for each participating car. These and other additional expenses will 
result in a small assessment of $25 for the driver and $20 for each passenger in the same vehicle (the extra 
fee for the driver pays for the rally plate … one per vehicle).

Tentative Schedule:

Thursday, May 15th: Drive to Bar Harbor.  Rendezvous points will be established in key locations for those 
who would like to travel together.  Everyone should plan to arrive in Bar Harbor in time for a late afternoon 
reception at the Ivy Manor Inn (http://www.ivymanor.com). Jaguar Scarborough (Maine)/Goodwin Motor 
Group has graciously offered to sponsor the reception (cash bar not included, but available). Jaguar 
Scarborough will also have some of the newest model Jaguars available for a close-up look. There 
are no formal dinner plans for Thursday, but the Ivy Manor Inn also has a fine restaurant where members 
may wish to dine (menu available on their website).  

Scenic boat, airplane, or glider tours of the area may be an option for those who arrive earlier in the day 
or extend their stay.  You can find more information about events and activities in the area at http://www.
barharborinfo.com.

Friday, May 16th: Scenic drive across Mt. Desert Island for a tour of the Seal Cove Auto Museum (http://
www.sealcoveautomuseum.org), a small but significant collection of “brass era” electric, steam, and gaso-
line-powered cars and motorcycles.  The afternoon and evening will be free to explore Bar Harbor, visit the 
shops, and take in the scenery.  An afternoon or evening cruise on the windjammer Margaret Todd (http://
downeastwindjammer.com) is another option I’m working on. Dinner on your own or in small groups.

Saturday, May 17th: Scenic drive around the Park Loop Road at Acadia National Park, with stops at vistas 
such as “Thunder Hole,” “Otter Cliffs,” and “Sand Beach,” as well as a ride up Cadillac Mountain and lunch 
at Jordan Pond Restaurant. Individual payments required at park entrance.
 
Note: For those of a “certain age” (62+) the National Park Service offers a LIFETIME “Senior Pass” for 
only $10. This is a marvelous deal and is honored by the Forest Service, the National Park Service, Fish 
and Wildlife Service, Bureau of Land Management, and Bureau of Reclamation at sites where Entrance 
or Standard Amenity Fee(s) are charged. The Senior Pass admits pass owner/s and passengers in a non-
commercial vehicle at per-vehicle fee areas and pass owner + 3 adults, not to exceed 4 adults, where per-
person fees are charged. If you don’t already have a Senior Pass you can obtain one online or at the Park’s 
Visitor Center. You can find more details at http://store.usgs.gov/pass/senior.html.

Group dinner/banquet in Bar Harbor.

View from the Reading Room Restaurant at the Bar Harbor Inn.
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Sunday, May 18th: Depart at your leisure.

Notes:

A Complimentary Continental Breakfast is served each morning in the Oceanfront Lodge Lobby from 7:00am-
11:00am.  There are several other breakfast options within a five-minute walk.

If you’d like more time in the area the contracted rate at the Bar Harbor Inn for anyone arriving up to three 
days early is $158/night, and for anyone staying up to three days after the event the rate is $180/night.  Hik-
ing, sightseeing, antiquing, and other options abound in this area and along coastal Rt. 1.

The Fine Print:

Individual room deposits, equal to one night’s room rate, are due within 10 days of making a reservation.   
Individual deposits are refundable, less a $30 administrative fee, given notification 10 days prior to arrival 
date. Cancellations received with less than 10 days’ notice are subject to a fee equal to one night’s lodging.   
Cancellation insurance is available to all hotel guests at a cost of $25 per room and must be purchased on 
the day the reservation is made. This insurance allows the guest to change or cancel their reservation up 
until noon on the scheduled day of arrival with no penalty to the deposit. 

Panoramic view from the Oceanfront Lodge.
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REGISTRATION FORM: BAR HARBOR / ACADIA NATIONAL PARK TOUR 
THURSDAY P.M. – SUNDAY A.M.   MAY 15-18, 2014 
Sponsored by the Jaguar Association of New England 

Driver’s Name: ________________________________________________ 

Address:            ________________________________________________ 

                          ________________________________________________ 

Driver’s Email: ________________________________________________ 

Driver’s Cell Phone: _______________________   Driver’s Home Phone: ________________________ 

Driver’s Car:           Make/Model _____________________ Year ___________ 

Passenger #1:
Name ________________________________ 

Passenger #3:
Name ________________________________ 

Passenger #2:
Name ________________________________ 

Passenger #4:
Name ________________________________ 

I/we will be staying at the Bar Harbor Inn on the
nights of May ____________ 

Contracted rate is $169/night + 8% tax = $182.52
Make your reservations directly with the hotel at 
800-248-3351  (cutoff date is March 15, 2014)

I/we will be staying at _____________________
_______________________________________ 
on the nights of May _________ and will meet up 
with the group on Friday morning. 

Make sure Ed Avis has your cell phone number in 
case of late arrival or a change in tour plans. 

Send completed form and check payable to Ed Avis (amount calculated below) before May 1, 2014 to: 
Ed Avis, JANE Bar Harbor Tour, 252 Upper Pond Road, Litchfield, ME 04350 

Contacts: Ed Avis, ed@avisfamily.com, 207-737-8258 (H) or 207-751-9446 (M) 
Host Hotel for the Tour:  The Bar Harbor Inn, Newport Drive, Bar Harbor, ME 04609 http://www.barharborinn.com/

                                                                                               Price                             Subtotal 
Driver’s Reservation (includes one rally plate)     $25           $25
Passenger Reservation(s)       ______  @ $20           $
Friday 05/15 reception
NOTE: Everything except the cash 
bar  provided courtesy of Jaguar 
Scarborough (Maine) 

  _____ participants           $0 

Grand Total $

NOTE: Group dinner on May 17th will be on individual checks. 
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In Memorium

In Memorium
James K. Roberge

1938-2014

Jim Roberge – a personal reminiscence

I was greatly saddened to hear of Jim’s death and was privileged to 
be a friend of his. I would like to offer my personal reminiscences.

I had the great good fortune to meet Jim Roberge during my pro-
fessional life when he was a consultant to my company.   He was a 
highly esteemed professor of electrical engineering at MIT and had 

an immense breadth of experience in engineering.  Amongst other publications, Jim wrote a technical bible 
in 1975 that is still a benchmark reference today.   As our consultant, Jim designed circuits for us that were 
supremely elegant and sophisticated and yet at the same time fiendishly simple and hard for lesser mortals 
to understand.  

Working with Jim was an education in itself, not only for his great incisiveness but also for his unfailing cour-
tesy and thoughtfulness.  One felt that he suffered fools gladly (but at times I did wonder!).  He was clearly 
a great mentor to students and also to, shall we say, more mature individuals.

It was therefore a surprise and delight to find that he was a member of JANE so that we could meet and chat 
about matters other than electronics.  I was impressed by his drive and dedication to teaching class: at last 
year’s Concours, he told Carl Hanson and me about his plans for the next academic year and reminisced 
about certain international figures of great repute that he had met.  His courage and grace, in the face of his 
physical ailments, were remarkable and an inspiration to all who knew him.

He was a great man and I shall miss his cheerful company and delightful conversation.

Bruce Murray

It is with great sadness that we contemplate the passing of Jim Roberge. He was our client, but also our very 
good friend with whom we have attended many memorable Concours and Slalom events. Jim was known 
to us as “Gentleman Jim” for obvious reasons.

Jim’s 1973 Roadster, which he purchased in the middle 80’s evolved over the years into a very capable street 
E-Type. A 6L engine, a 5-speed transmission, suspension upgrades and modern wheel and tires make this 
E-Type an exceptional performer. Jim loved to drive the E-Type, often traveling more than 300 miles in a 
weekend, and he used it for commuting, with both MIT and Lincoln Labs parking passes in evidence.Without 
any fuss this same Jaguar competed at JCNA slaloms and SCCA autocross events.

Jim wanted to use his E-Type on the track but was unwilling to modify the Jaguar to provide  roll protection, 
hence the need for a dedicated race car. A 1972 E-Type was much modified and initially made street able 
with easy conversion for track use. Eventually the street use was discontinued with 335/30/18 Hoosier slicks 
fitted all around and a carbon fiber bonnet to lessen the weight. 

Two informative articles, “The Beast is Released,” from the 2005 JCNA Challenge Championship program, 
and “The Prettiest Race Car You’ve Ever Seen,” from the JANE Coventry Cat, Feb. 2006, are also available 
on our website, jaguarv12etype.com, under the heading “What’s News.”

Karen and Stew Jones 
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In Memorium
Frank T. Williams, Jr.

1940-2013

Born Frank T. Williams, Jr., on April 12, 1940, in Norfolk, Virginia, Frank 
grew up always interested in taking things apart and fixing them, especially 
all things automotive.

Upon reaching his 17th birthday Frank felt it was time to serve his country 
and enlisted in the United States Coast Guard in 1957.  Three years after 
entering the Coast Guard, on April 17th, 1960, he married Marilyn Reed in 
Dedham, Massachusetts, but not before purchasing a 1953 Austin Healey 
100/4 for $1,000 the week before the ceremony. Frank loved his Healey, 
but it was not to stay for long, with the arrival of their first son in June 1961, 
Frank T. Williams, III, who passed away at the age of 1 ½ years. Their sec-
ond son, Richard, was born in April 1963, and their youngest son, Reed, in March 1965.

During his service career Frank specialized in oil spills and pollution control as part of the first response strike 
teams. After 23 years of service to our country and retiring as a Chief Petty Officer, he started his own busi-
ness as consultant, trainer, and director for implementing oil spill procedures for the Coast Guard as well as 
reviewing contingency plans at US Navy bases all around the world.

All these years since selling the Healy, Frank had been growing the itch to purchase a Jaguar E-Type OTS, 
and it wasn’t long before he located a 1970 Series II that a doctor in Manchester, New Hampshire, was sell-
ing as part of a divorce in 1986. This was just about the time when New England XK Association, NEXKA, 
was becoming Jaguar Association of New England, and both Frank and Marilyn became members. Frank 
would eventually restore his 1970 E-Type, but not before purchasing another 1969 Series II OTS as a parts 
car that would eventually be restored for Marilyn. These two E-Types, Frank’s blue OTS, New Hampshire 
registration OILSLK, and Marilyn’s white OTS, New Hampshire registration TAXPLN, were seen at every car 
club event for many years. In 1993 Marilyn would become president of JANE, with Frank as one of the three 
co-vice presidents. This couple would be involved with every aspect of our club for many years. 

After the completion of the two E-Types Frank began realizing the urge to own another Healey 100/4, and the 
search was on once more. As fate would have it, there appeared a partially-restored-to-primer 1953 100/4 in 
a barn in Maine. In very short order, this car was to have a new home, and Frank wasted no time in getting 
started.  Now with several British cars in the garage, both Frank and Marilyn became active members in the 
British Cars of New Hampshire, and in their usual manner would go on to become directors.

Although suffering most of his life with severe rheumatoid arthritis in every joint in his body, no one ever heard 
Frank complain about the pain and discomfort or say that he couldn’t do anything. He was always willing 
to lend a hand in putting together an event, help someone find a part for their car, or whatever else anyone 
would ask of him. 

Frank was a great friend to many and will be deeply missed.
 

In Memorium



February 2014 The Coventry Cat  17        February 2014 The Coventry Cat  17        

Plans Underway for 2015 JANE Wall Calendars

It may seem a bit premature talking about 2015 calendars when we just hung this year’s on the wall. But, like the 
Thanksgiving Day Parade, preparation for the following year’s event must start soon after the current year.

With that said, it’s been three years since the last JANE calendar. Since then some members have asked if 
there would be future calendars. Your Editor wanted to get a year’s worth of Coventry Cats complete before 
deciding on whether to take on another calendar since it takes a bit of work to gather, layout and process 
them.

So with Board approval I will be producing a 2015 wall calendar…with help from you! From now until Sep-
tember I will be taking photo submissions for consideration in the calendar. Members can send hard copies 
or electronic files of their Jaguar(s). The contact information is below. If you send electronic files, they must 
be HIGH RESOLUTION. Please no thumbnails or tiny cell phone camera photos. Also, electronic files should 
be attached to an email, not embedded in the body of the message. Include with each submission the year 
and model as well as any special designation such as Mark VIIM, XKR-S, etc. If you know the factory color 
name, that is also helpful. And if possible give a description of where the shot was taken, what you and the 
car were doing, etc.

Now get out there and get some photos of your beloved Jags! If you go to a Jaguar Club event, take a nice 
shot in a scenic place. Going on vacation with your car? Take a photo of it along the way or at your destination. 
Send as many photos as you like; although only 12 will be used, any surplus could go in future calendars.

Please note that hard copies of photos will not be returned so make sure you submit a duplicate copy.

For your own planning purposes, 75 calendars will be available just in time for Christmas 2014. The prices 
will be $15 each, 2 for $28 or 3 for $40, and this includes shipping charges. Ordering details will appear in a 
future Coventry Cat.

To submit hard copies:

JANE Calendar
c/o Tracey Levasseur
329 Ross Corner Rd
Shapleigh, ME 04076

For electronic copies send to sharpei@sacoriver.net.

Other Musings
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Other Musings

Algae – the New Crude?

By Tracey Levasseur

What if, in the future, vehicles would still run on a liquid fuel with the same properties as gasoline, refined in 
the same manner and pumped at the same gas stations, but was not acquired from foreign countries? No 
electricity, no fossil fuels and no need for ethanol? Think green, literally.

Researchers are again looking at microalgae as a possible alternative biofuel. Microalgae or just algae, the 
little green plants floating on pond surfaces, rather than macroalgae, which include seaweed, first came up as 
a possible alternative biofuel in 1978, during the energy crisis. However, prohibitive refining costs and lowering 
oil prices set algae on the back burner for about 20 years. Now with oil prices rising again and pressure to find 
cheaper and more environmentally friendly energy, algae biofuel is getting closer attention.

Why algae? To answer this first consider, what are algae? Algae (plural, one is an alga) are simple plantlike 
organisms that can grown all over the world if conditions are right. In some cases when conditions are really 
right, they flourish in massive quantities called a bloom. Algae take water, nutrients such as carbon dioxide 
(CO2), nitrogen (N2) and bicarbonate (HCO3), and sunlight to grow. They turn all this into oxygen (O2), lipid oils 
and other byproducts. It is this lipid oil that is the “liquid gold” to harvest from algae. Its properties are closer 
to crude oil than other plant-derived oils.

Besides the lipid properties being similar to crude oil, algae yield more lipids relative to their mass than other 
plant sources. Under the right conditions a batch of harvested algae can yield up to 60 percent usable lipid 
oils. And that 40 percent byproduct can be used for bioethanol, biobutanol, fertilizers and feedstock. Algae 
would become a completely renewable resource.

Algae, unlike other plant sources, take very little time to mature. Alternative fuel crops such as corn, soybeans, 
palm and sugarcane take a year or longer to mature and harvest. Algae take days to a month in the right envi-
ronment. This coupled with the fact that algae take up less land area to grow and yield enough biofuel versus 
the other plant sources mean faster production without sacrificing acres of land. Early estimates by researchers 
say that 100,000 gallons of algae biofuel can be produced per acre per year under the right conditions.

Another difference is that algae are not a food crop such as corn and soybeans, so producing it for fuel wouldn’t 
be depriving us of food. And algae can be produced on land not suitable for other agriculture, thus saving 
precious land for food crops.

continued on next page
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So algae can be produced faster than other biofuel crops and much faster than fossil fuels. It cleans carbon 
dioxide from the air and contaminants from water. Its byproducts are completely renewable, yielding biofuel, 
feedstock and fertilizer among other things. And it is a source not used for food that can be grown in areas 
where most food crops won’t grow. What’s the catch?

Currently algae cultivation can be cost prohibitive. There are several ways to “raise” algae, but in order to 
get the most bang for the buck there has to be a controlled environment. The open-pond system is as the 
name implies, an open body of water on which the algae grow. This system, while being the most cost ef-
fective, is at the mercy of the elements – sun, rain, wind and contamination. A closed-loop system involves a 
tank or system of clear tubing in an enclosure in which the algae are “force fed” water, nutrients and artificial 
lighting. Everything is precisely controlled, but at a higher price.

Once the algae are ready to harvest, the refining process can also be costly. In fact, it’s currently the biggest 
cost in the algae biofuel process. Algae don’t like to give up their lipids, so there are several processes to 
press out or chemically extract the oil from the other byproducts.

Researchers have discovered that algae produce the most lipids when under stress. It’s not just a matter 
of fattening algae so they’ll produce more oil. On the contrary, algae yield best when they’re lacking a vital 
nutrient. So researchers must find out the most ideal conditions for the various kinds of algae since there 
are different species depending on the environment. There would also be much genetic research to deter-
mine the best traits of algae to “breed for” or manipulate at the molecular level, all of which takes time and 
funding.

The last important factor that hasn’t been proven to date is the road test. A vehicle has not been driven using 
100 percent algae biofuel as of this writing, not even 
a lawn mower. Until this test is conducted, there’s no 
way of knowing whether algae biofuel could replace 
conventional gasoline.

The fact remains that we have to find a suitable, reli-
able alternative to crude oil. All the current choices 
thus far – electricity, ethanol, etc. – have just as many 
pros and cons as algae biofuel. However, looking at 
the pros and cons of algae biofuel cited here it would 
seem that those negatives are easily solved with a bit 
more research and testing. If a vehicle can be run on 
algae biofuel successfully, it’s possible that investors 
will pay attention enough to give funding and speed 
the process along. Then the potential of algae biofuel 
as crude oil’s replacement would get even greener.

For further information:

http://www1.eere.energy.gov/bioenergy/algae.html
http://www.oilgae.com/
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Algae_fuel
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Backward Glances

What’s in a Name?

By Victor Cromie

In 1935 William Lyons was ready to introduce his new model of more popular appeal than the 
SSI and SSII, a full four-seat, four-door saloon with a 2-1/2 Litre overhead valve engine for the 
first time. Three other models, an open tourer, a sports two-seater and a 1-1/2 Litre engine in 
the same saloon body were also announced. Shortly before, the Sunbeam Motor Company 
had filed for bankruptcy. Sunbeam was a marque famous for the high quality of its bicycles, 
motorcycles and cars, had been very successful in building Grand Prix racing cars in the 1920’s 
and had also achieved the World Land Speed Record on no fewer than five occasions. Lyons 
saw that the acquisition of the name and patents of ‘The Sunbeam’ would add significantly to 
the perception of his new car if it could be named Sunbeam. Probably because he was always 
mindful of the budget, he lost the bid to William Edward Rootes, who may have received pref-
erential access. It is recorded that he was later to say:

“I asked our publicity people to let me have the names of animals, fish and birds. I immediately 
pounced on Jaguar. It had an exciting sound to me, and brought back memories of the stories 
told to me, towards the end of the 1914-1918 war, by an old school friend, being a year older 
than me, had joined the Royal Flying Corps. He was stationed at Farnborough and he used to 
tell me of his work as a mechanic on the Armstrong Swaddle Jaguar engine. Since that time, 
the word Jaguar has always had a particular significance to me and so SS Jaguar became the 
name by which our cars were known.”
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53 STILSON ROAD ~ WYOMING, RI 02898 ~ 401.539.3010 ~ JAGWILLIE@IDS.NET ~ www.BASSETTJAG.COM 

NOW ONLINE 
PARTS CATALOGS & UPHOLSTERY KITS  

online at www.bassettjag.com and visit our parts store @ www.bassettjaguar.com 
 

Please visit our EBay store for misc. items and auction specials. 
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We Specialize In
XKE·XJ6·XJS Parts

· New · Used
· Remanufactured

Also Give Us a Call
For Your Vintage

Racing Needs

Terry’s Jaguar Parts
117 East Smith Street

Benton, IL  62812

For information & catalog:
Call 800-851-9438 or Fax 618-438-2371

On the web at
www.terrysjag.com
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






















 

















 











 


















 











 





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Classified Ads
Dates in parentheses indicate the issue in which the ad first appeared.  Classifieds are also available on our website at www.j-a-n-e.org, 
where they are updated as they come in, so check there often for new arrivals!  Classified ads are free for JANE members and $15 per inser-
tion for non-members.  All ads will expire after three issues unless renewed!

You can easily place, change, renew, or remove your ad online at the JANE website!  Or contact Carl Hanson, 40 Springs Road, Bedford, MA 
01730, phone 781-275-2707, or E-mail chansonjag@aol.com.  Send text and photos via email, or by mail for free scanning service.  Non-
members may make checks payable to “JANE, Ltd.” at the address above or remit via PayPal to sales@jcna.com.

Cars For Sale

1987 Series III XJ6 – A rare find. Dorchester 
Gray with Mulberry interior. Originally a 
California car. Has just been fully serviced, 
everything works as it should, interior and 
exterior all original. This car was in new movie 
The Equalizer. Asking $7500. Ray O’Brien 
617-460-2970. Email ray.obrien2000@gmail.
com. (07/13)

1997 Jaguar XK8 -  Convertible ready to go for 
summer cruising. Topaz (gold) with Cashmere 
leather interior. Maintained by Jaguar techni-
cian for the last ten years. Recent complete 
rebuild of transmission, all systems and 
equipment works as it should. Car is located 
in Boston. $8995 or best offer. Ray O'Brien 
617-460-2970. Email ray.obrien2000@gmail.
com. (7/13)

PRICE REDUCED! 2005 Jaguar XJ-Super-
charged V-8 Sedan - “Lewis,” 71,900 miles.  
British Racing Green/beige int.  Two owners, 
every possible option, 4 new Michelin tires and 
front brakes.   Now asking $22,400, negotiable.  
Michele Kayden.  Cell phone 617-417-1003. 
Email kaydents@aol.com.  (06/13) 

2001 XK8 - Less than 75,000 miles. Anthracite with tan interior. Never used in New England 
winter. This had been my son's car in California. It had 63,500 miles on it when it arrived in 
Massachusetts in 2009 and has been garaged each winter that it has been here. Location: 
South Dartmouth, MA. Price: $12,000 Ad placed by Bonanza80DC. Phone: 617-742-0050.  
Email: richardbjacobs@aol.com. (9/13)

Parts For Sale

CLASSIC JAGUAR PARTS - Buying and selling Jaguar parts for XKs, E-Types, and Saloon 
models.  Please contact John Brady (781-454-9706, jbrady5282@aol.com) or Tom Brady 
(617-901-6988, tbrady312@aol.com) for our current parts/price list or if you are interested in 
selling  parts or tools.  Interested in large and small lots.  Located in Bedford and Brockton, 
MA.     (8/09)

Snow tires - Four Mastercraft Glacier Grip II, 205/60 R15.  Less than 1,000 miles use. $65/
pair.  Ad placed by Keith Carlson.   Phone:  617-333-9660.  Email:  kfc-bhlmilton@comcast.
net.  (11/11)

Set of 4 Winter Wheels & Tires - XJR 2004 4 Winter HanKook Icebear 245/45 R 18 100R 
tires mounted on Tire Rack chrome wheels purchased with 2004 Jaguar XJR + 20 flat lugnuts 
- STILL FOR SALE!! REDUCED TO MOVE!!    Location: Wayside Inn Road, Framingham, 
MA 01701 ;   Price: $350 obo .  Ad placed by RichardDGill .  Phone: 508-788-0026. E-Mail: 
RIKI4455@aol.com.   (1/09)

Jaguar XKE Engine, Ready to bolt in - 1986 Jaguar XJ6 S3 4.2L engine converted to XKE 
S2 (or earlier). Removed from running, 60,000 mi car and stored indoors with oil and turned 
regularly. XKE oil pan and oiling system, intake manifold and carburetors installed. The XJ6 
S3 engine has larger diameter intake and exhaust valves. Also larger and better flowing in-
take and exhaust ports. Get more HP for your E-type. Install a set of Bill Terry cams for even 
more power.  Location: Littleton, MA 01460  Price: $1500.00 or B.O. Ad placed by B. Parish.   
Phone: 978-486-9830. E-Mail: wdparish@verizon.net. (9/13)

Snow tires - Two pairs of Michelin Artic-Alpine 215/55 R16. Less than 10,000 miles. 5mm 
tread depth. Location: Milton MA. Price: $50/pair. Ad placed by KCarlson. Phone: 617-333-
9660.  Email: kfc-bhlmilton@comcast.net. (9/13) 

Steering wheel for E-Type, 13.5 inch diameter. Complete for installation, smaller than stan-
dard wheel allowing for more room in cockpit. Asking $150 OBO Ad placed by Allen Liber-
man. Phone 617-817-5012. Email libs999@hotmail.com. Located in Newton, MA. (3/13) 

X300 Wheels - Four 1997 MY X300 OEM wheels. Location: Essex, CT.  Price:  A bottle of 
nice wine or port! Ad placed by R. Hathaway. Phone: 860-757-6521. E-Mail: rhathaway@
snet.net. (9/13)

1985 Series III XJ6 - Dark Grey, 11,800 original 
miles.  Purchased this car new, it has never 
been exposed to the rain. Location: New 
Bedford, MA. Price $22,500. Ad placed by 
Susan Forgue Weiner. Phone: 508-992-1270 
Email: swlang@lxblaw.com. (12/13)

1996 XJ6 - Just over 30K miles. Silver with 
beige interior. Outstanding car that has al-
ways been babied and properly maintained. 
Location: Eastern New York. Price $10,000. 
Phone: 845-594-2113 Email: harleybob1970@
aol.com. (1/14)
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Miscellaneous
Women’s “Jaguar Essence” Silk Scarf - This scarf 
makes a wonderful gift for a lady Jaguar lover’s birthday, 
anniversary, holiday, etc. Purchase includes wrapping 
in heavy-weight gold striped tissue paper and secured 
with a Scarfsense gold foil seal.  Order online at http://
scarfsense.com/collection/jaguar-essence.  Call me 
should you have any questions.  Location: National 
Delivery.  $67.95.  Ad placed by Kathy Gorbach.  Phone:  
508-277-2737.  Email: kgorbach@yahoo.com.  (4/12)

JAGUAR COLLECTIBLES - I Buy, Sell and Trade Jaguar Toys, Models, DieCast, Posters, 
Manuals, Books, Brochures, EJAG Mag...more and much more.  Location: Southampton, New 
York. Ad placed by S. Ring. Phone: 631-259-2604. Email: basicnyc@aol.com. (9/13)

SNG Barratt Jaguar XKE Alt/Generator - For a series 1 XKE. The look of the old dynamo 
with the power of an Alt. Used for 20 miles and replaced to accomodate headers. Location: 
Merrimack NH. Price: $400.00. Ad placed by M. Myette. Phone: 603-429-4926. E-Mail: 
mmyette@earthlink.net. (9/13)

Series 1 exhaust system - Complete Jaguar Series 1 exhaust system in excellent condition. 
System is complete from the headers back. Location: Merrimack NH. Price: $275.00. Ad placed 
by M. Myette. Phone: 603-429-4926. E-Mail: mmyette@earthlink.net. (9/13)

Parts For Sale Cars/Parts Wanted
Car Wanted: Series 1 Coupe/OTS - Hoping to find a Series 1 Coupe/OTS in good operating 
and original condition for long term ownership. Now completing the nut and bolt restoration 
of my 1958 XK150S OTS LHD, which I've owned since 1974. E-type should not require a 
restoration, but I'm happy to do mechanical work, e.g. brakes, if condition disclosed in advance. 
Numbers matching, please. Thanks for any and all help. Ad placed by J. Collins. Phone: 413-
256-0966. Mobile: 413-548-6096. Email: jamesgerardcollins@comcast.net. (9/13)

Parts Wanted: Hard Top Chrome - I'm looking for the chrome pieces for both door openings 
for a Series 1 hardtop. Mine are missing and I'd like to find both prior to refinishing the top. Ad 
placed by J.Brown. Phone: 508-842-2685. Email:  jeffrey.brown@townisp.com. (9/13)

Car Wanted: XK150 - Nice Driver. XK150 Roadster in good condition and a good driver. Ad 
placed by David Zussman. Phone: 617-332-6400, ext. 14, or 617-232-9595. (9/13)

Car Wanted: E-type & XK's - Running or Not. I am looking for XKE's and XK's in any condi-
tion. Will travel. Please call or email me at 617-838-3728. Ad placed by R. Crook. Phone: 
617-838-3728. Email: crookjag@comcast.net. (9/13)

Services

Low-Cost Storage Available - If any JANE members close to the NH-VT border are looking 
for winter storage for $50/month, we have a warehouse in Bradford, VT, in which we've been 
storing classic cars, RVs, boats for the past 4 years.  If interested, call member Garlan Hoskin 
for directions and information. Location: Bradford, VT. Price: $50/Month. Phone: 603-717-2334. 
Email: heyhoskin@hotmail.com. (9/13)

S A L E S               *               S E R V I C E               *               R E S T O R A T I O N

M   O   T   O   R   C   A   R   S
I N C O R P O R A T E D

333 Cooke Street       *       Plainville, CT  06062

1999 Jaguar XK8 Convertible

     Beautiful condition, Silver with Black. 112k Tensioners were done and this timeless roadster truly is in 
just phenomenal shape. Runs and drives excellent and so much car for the money that it is even hard to 

believe. Must see in person to appreciate just how nice this one really is. Seeking only $9,900.
  

Motorcars Incorporated.  Jaguar Sales, Service, and Restoration since 1977.  800-899-1055
For multiple pictures and other inventory:  www.motorcarsinc.com.
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Hagerty specializes in collector cars and their adopted 
parents. Both deserve pampering – care and expertise 
you won’t �nd in the practices of general insurance 
companies. Call your local Hagerty agent below for a 
consultation. The doctor is always in.

BECAUSE BABIES

SPECIALISTS
need

  Classic Car Insurance 

Michael A. Bernier

5 Coliseum Avenue
Suite 303
Nashua, NH 03063

603.943.7257
F 603.943.7259

michael@mallardinsurance.com

MALLARD INSURANCE
Auto  Home  Life  Business

5 Coliseum Avenue
Suite 303
Nashua, NH 03063

603.943.7257
F 603.943.7259

michael@mallardinsurance.com
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Call Woburn Jaguar at 339.645.2450 and ask for 
John Aldinger to schedule an appointment today.

At Woburn Jaguar our trained technicians 

have more than 50 years experience 

maintaining Jaguars of all vintages.

If your Jaguar is a daily driver or a rare 

collectable we can provide cost effective services 

required to keep it in top driving or show condition.

Our Trained Technicians Can Maintain It

If It Wears A Cat

J.J. “John” Johnston performing a total mechanical 
restoration on a 1967 Jaguar 420G

294 Washington Street, Woburn, MA 01801
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Place
Stamp
Here

Mailing Label

Many of us are fortunate enough 
to have arrived at a point in life that 
once seemed like a distant fantasy. 
Now the question is, how long can 
it continue? At the Kaleel Company, 
we leverage our 40 years of experi-
ence and success to create strategies 
designed to solidify and potentially 

you experience life changing events. 
Whether it concerns your family or 
business, when you need specialized 
advice and leadership on retirement, 
estate, or investment planning,  
we suggest you call us. We’ll make 
sure that you’re well prepared to deal 

 
that come with a changing life.

The Kaleel Company, Inc.
77 Franklin Street, Suite 501
Boston, MA 02110
617.338.8747 Phone
617.338.9410 Fax

“This is what we’ve spent  
 a lifetime working for…
     

we love every minute of it… 
    we don’t want it to stop….

   so how do we make   
sure it doesn’t?”

Lives change.
Needs change.SM

 Jaguar Association of New England
329 Ross Corner Rd • Shapleigh, ME  04076


